
The Town of Neenah has three candidates on the 

Spring ballot vying for two Town Board Supervisor 

positions.    

 

In December of 2021, Supervisor Glenn Armstrong 

announced that he would not run for another term as 

Town Board Supervisor, leaving a vacancy on the 

Spring 2022 Ballot.  Incumbent James Weiss is running 

for reelection, and David Bluma and Andrea Long are 

running for their first term on 

the Town Board of Supervisors.    

   

Andrea Long and her fiancé, 

Andrew, enjoy living out the 

Town of Neenah slogan “Urban 

Living in a Rural setting.”  

Woods to the east, neighbors 

to the north & south, and just 

beyond the equestrian pasture 

you can see the Valley VNA; 

the sunsets are outstanding.  

Could not ask for a better place 

to raise four boys:  Theodore (9), 

Franklin (7),  Morris (6) and George (1).  Andrea is the 

office manager at  Our Savior’s Lutheran Church on 

Commercial Street, where she enjoys the all-

encompassing aspect of community and service.  Prior 

to working at Our Savior’s, she worked at Green Bay 

Packaging as the project administrator for the 

construction of their new, state of the art, recycled 

fiber paper mill.   

With a Liberal Arts degree and two certificates 

(Women & Gender Studies and Global Studies) from 

Madison College and a bachelors from UW Green Bay 

due this spring, Andrea awaits response from 

admissions UW Oshkosh for their MPA program.  

Andrea is enthusiastic about the Town Supervisor 

opportunity to use her education, experience, 

passions, and knowledge for the benefit of our 

community. 

David Bluma has been a Town resident since 2010 

when he moved to the Whitetail Run subdivision. He  

became involved in his community by volunteering to 

serve on the neighborhood HOA board and has been 

an HOA Board member since shortly after its 

inception, currently holding the position of Board 

President.  “Being on the HOA board has given me 

many opportunities for interaction with the Town.”  

says David.  David began attending Town Board 

meetings to increase his knowledge of the workings of 

the Town.  David was appointed to the Parks and 

Trails Committee in 2012 and became Chair of the 

Committee in 2017.  The Committee has worked hard 

to improve our parks without raising the annual 

budget for a number of 

years. He became the Weed 

Commissioner in 2016 and a 

volunteer poll worker in 2018.  

David has been with his 

current employer for 30 years 

where he leads a team that 

schedules orders with a goal of 

improving throughput and 

reducing costs.  Previously he 

was in the restaurant business 

for 25 years which lead him to 

a role of partner and manager, 

in charge of all aspects of the 

business, giving him a strong background in spending 

wisely and controlling costs; skills that can be applied 

to the Supervisor position.  David stated he is running 

for Town Supervisor because he has a desire to give 

back to the community in which he lives. In addition, 

he wishes to be a part of helping to preserve our 

environment for future generations.   
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2022…How Do You Do!... What changes, additions, and town planning is 

forthcoming for you here in the Town of Neenah ? 

 

One significant change will be in our town government board of supervisors. 

Glenn Armstrong has announced that after many, many years of exemplary 

service to the Town of Neenah, both as a volunteer fireman and Town Board 

Supervisor, he is stepping down and retiring. Job well done Glenn. 

 

I would be amiss not to mention and recognize another honorable person 

who has served local City of Neenah government admirably, Mayor Dean 

Kaufert. As you know, after 8 years, he is stepping down and not running for 

reelection. Dean, enjoy retirement with family and friends. 

 

An addition/donation to the Town of Neenah was made by James Keating and his family. Jim on 

January 25
th
 signed over to the Town two parcels of land, totaling 10 acres, for the creation of a nature 

preserve for passive recreational uses by the general public including non-motorized vehicles 

(excluding horses) and to be named “Keating Nature Preserve”. Thanks to Jim and his family. 

 

You may have already met another welcomed addition new hire to the Town, Vicki Boushele started as 

Deputy Clerk-Treasurer for the Town of Neenah on December 6
th
 2021.   Vicki’s business background 

and pleasant personality has melded into our town office perfectly. Welcome Vicki. 

 

Planning for future events and projects is always challenging and exciting at the same time. So it is for 

the Town’s efforts in improving town roads. We have done our due diligence in securing Winnebago 

County Local Road Improvement Program (LRIP) funding of $ 33,585,  however that is a drop in the 

bucket of need. We are in the process of making grant applications for Federal and State road 

infrastructure funds. The latest program is the WisDot Federal Bipartisan Infrastructure Bill Funding. 

While the exact amount of funding is yet unknown, estimates show the opportunities and funding 

dollars will be significant. There are two timelines for solicitation. January and February 2022. At this 

writing, we are completing the February application due June 1
st
.  Application processing and selection 

will occur in June and July. Albeit the Town always has several road improvement projects, our priority 

is a Larson Road and Oakridge Road program. “Fingers Crossed...Think Green” 

 

“Green ya Say”…… which leads right into my early Fun Fact for 2022: Did you know that the color for 

year 2022 is in fact GREEN!  An almost minty teal green, “Breezeway Green” is a cool, bright and 

cheerful tone. The real 2022 Color of the Year is green! Wow ..Who know..Let’s all think GREEN !! 

Have a Great Spring 

 

Bob Schmeichel 

Town Chairman 
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CHAIRMAN’S CHATTER 

       Robert Schmeichel 

Chairman 



Continued from Page 1  

Incumbent Town of Neenah Supervisor Jim Weiss is running for reelection to the Town 

Board of Supervisors.   Supervisor Jim Weiss has been a Town of Neenah resident for 

more than 25 years.  He has a keen interest in promoting a healthy, safe and 

sustainable Town of Neenah.  Jim has been involved in sales, marketing and corporate 

training during his career.  He currently is a delivery driver for Bergstrom Automotive.  

Jim and wife Margie have 4 children and 12 grandchildren who all reside in the Fox 

Valley area. Jim’s son Dave lives in the town and is a volunteer fireman for the Town of 

Neenah. 

    

Jim is involved in numerous organizations including St. Margaret Mary parish and the 

Neenah Menasha YMCA.   
James Weiss  

Three Candidates Running for Town Board Supervisor  

Supervisor Glenn Armstrong announced in December 2021 that he would not be a 

candidate for another term in the April 2022 election. He has served a total of 20 

years on the Town Board, along with many other positions in the Town. Glenn has 

decided it is time to take a break from elected office.  On April 19, 2022, Glenn will 

pass the torch to a newly elected Town Board Supervisor at the Annual Town Meeting.    

 

You will continue to see Glenn around town as he continues to serve the Town as Road 

and Storm Water Superintendent. 

GLENN ARMSTRONG RETIRING FROM TOWN BOARD  

Glenn Armstrong   

1570 Lyon Dr., Neenah, WI 54956 
weyenbergp@firstweber.com

www.peteweyenberg.firstweber.com 

                        920-716-8309 129 N Green Bay Rd, Neenah (920) 725-7401

◆◆ � �Serving Burgers, Sandwiches, Serving Burgers, Sandwiches, 
Wraps, Pizzas and AppetizersWraps, Pizzas and Appetizers  

◆◆  Grill Open daily at 11a.m.Grill Open daily at 11a.m.  
◆◆  Daily Specials Daily Specials 
◆◆  Friday Fish FryFriday Fish Fry  
◆◆  Happy Hour Monday - FridayHappy Hour Monday - Friday
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ThePeppermintHippo.com | 920.886.6566 
LOCATED OFF EXIT 124 ON GREEN VALLEY ROAD

Contact Alex Nicholas 

to place an ad today! 

anicholas@lpicommunities.com 

or (800) 950-9952 x2538



Spring 2022 Election— April 5, 2022  

Polls open from 7:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m.  

Polling Location:  1600 Breezewood Lane, Neenah 

 

Sample Ballots are posted on the Town website and at 

the posting board at the Town Hall  

 

If you plan to vote by absentee ballot, visit 

myvote.wi.gov to request your absentee ballot.  It is 

recommended that you request your ballot early and 

return your ballot quickly after receiving it.   Absentee 

ballots must be received in the Clerk’s Office by 

8:00 p.m. on Election Day.   

 

You may return your Absentee ballot in one of two 

ways:  

�� Mail:  Return postage is provided with your 

Absentee ballot.  USPS recommends mailing at least 

one week prior to Election day.  

�� In-Person:  The person who voted the Absentee 

Ballot, may return it directly to the Clerk’s office 

during regular office hours. Ballot drop boxes are 

not allowed at this time.    

  

When returning your absentee ballot, your certificate 

envelope must include:  

��  Voter Signature  

��  Witness Signature and Witness Address    

 

If any of these three items are missing, the ballot can 

not be counted.  Anyone can be your witness: spouse, 

neighbor, friend,  etc. as long as the witness is 18 years 

of age.  

In-Person Absentee ballot requests can be made during 

regular office hours from March 22, 2022 to April 1, 

2022.  

  

Visit myvote.wi.gov to 

register to vote,  see what is 

on your ballot, request an 

absentee ballot and view the 

status of your absentee 

ballot.   Redistricting was completed in 2021, resulting 

in 5 Wards in the Town of Neenah. All Wards vote at 

the Town Hall.  Ward maps can be found on the 

Winnebago County and Town of Neenah websites.  

 

Contact the Clerk’s office with any questions regarding 

elections. ellen@townofneenah.com or 920-725-0916. 

 

Election Deadlines and Dates  

�� 3/15/22—Clerk’s Office sends out ballots to those 

that have an absentee application on file.  

�� 3/16/22—Deadline to register to vote online, after 

this date, voters must come to the Clerk’s Office to 

register to vote or register on Election Day 

�� 3/31/22 - Deadline to request an absentee ballot be 

mailed to you.  It is advised that you make your 

request in advance of this deadline to provide 

sufficient time to receive and return your Absentee 

Ballot .  

�� 4/1/22 Deadline to register to vote in the Clerks’ 

office, after this date, voters must register at the 

polls on election day  

�� 4/5/22—Spring Election Day 
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ELECTION INFORMATION   

 

                              Dog Licensing   

Annual Pet licenses are required for all dogs over 5 months of age.  A valid rabies certificate is required 

for a pet license to be issued.   Dog Licenses expire each year on December 31st and should be renewed 

before April 1, 2022 to avoid paying a $5 late fee. Licensing can be done in person at the Town Hall or 

by US mail (please include a self-addressed stamped envelope).   License fees are $5.00 for spayed/

neutered dogs and $10.00 for unaltered dogs. 

____________________________________________________________________________________ 

Property Assessment  

Bowmar Appraisal is the contracted assessor for the Town of Neenah.  Should you have any 

questions about your assessed value, contact them directly at 920-733-5369 or 

bowmar@sbcglobal.net.  Bowmar Appraisal will notify you by US Mail if your assessed value 

changes.  Open Book and Board of Review will beheld in May of 2022 for your 2022 property tax 

assessment.   Dates and times will be posted to the Town of Neenah website, or contact the Town Office.   



FLUSHABLE WIPES  - ARE THEY REALLY FLUSHABLE?  

If the label on your carton of wipes says "flushable," then wet wipes should be able to go down the toilet, right?    

 

Unfortunately, the answer is NO!  Flushable wipes are not as flushable as advertised.  But people are flushing 

wipes down toilets—and this is causing problems.  

 

Toilet paper is designed to disintegrate in our pipes and sewage 

systems, but flushable wipes are not. They’re typically made with 

synthetic materials, plastics or polyester, that won't break down. So 

even if they flush down your toilet, they end up clogging our 

sewers. This poses hazardous risks to sewage professionals that 

must break these clogs up as well as considerable costs for damages 

to equipment and cost to clear the pipes.  

 

While flushable wipes pose a problem for the Sanitary District and 

the treatment plant, property owners are not exempt from the 

problems, these wipes could clog your plumbing and cause a back up in your system.  You could face a bill of 

thousands of dollars for repairs to your plumbing system after flushing these so-called “flushable” wipes!  

The Clerk’s office is looking for a volunteer to assist with the quarterly newsletter publication and website 

content.  Training and tools are available!  

If you are interested in becoming involved with your local government and working closely with your 

Elected Officials and the Town office, contact Ellen at 920-725-0916 or ellen@townofneenah.com. Please 

consider volunteering and giving back to your community.   

SEEKING NEWSLETTER EDITOR 

920 751 4200  MCMGRP.COM 

NEENAH WI   MACHESNEY PARK IL   VALPARAISO IN

McMahon partners with local communities, but more 

importantly, we live here and carry a sense of social 

responsibility to help the communities we live in, thrive.

CONSERVANCY PARK

Commercial Services: 
Janitorial | Floor Care 

Windows | Pressure Washing

JacksMaintenance.com

Volunteers Needed!!!

www.beaminginc.org
Enjoy Kids, Horses and the Country 

Katie - 920-851-6160
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IN MEMORY OF CARIITA WILLIAMS  

 

Carita C Williams, age 88 passed away on Monday February 28, 2022.   Carita spent 51 

years as an elected and appointed Town of Neenah official. She began her career with 

the Town of Neenah in 1957 as Deputy Treasurer, working alongside her husband Bob 

who was the Treasurer.    

 

Deputy Clerk was then added to her title.  In 1969, Carita took over as Town Clerk when 

Dick Roudebush passed away.  In those days, the Clerk and Treasurer positions were 

separate, elected positions.  Carita ran for re-election every two years, and was proud 

to point out that she never had an opponent! 

 

In 1997, after Carita’s husband Bob died, the Town 

combined the offices of Clerk and Treasurer and 

turned it into an appointed position rather than an 

elected one.  The Town Board appointed Carita as the 

Town’s first Clerk-Treasurer,  she served in that 

capacity until her retirement at the end of 2008.   

 

The Williams’ home served as the Town office from 

the time her husband Bob became Treasurer in 1957 until office space was added to 

the Town Hall on Breezewood Lane in 2007.  Lakeview Elementary School served as 

the location for Town meetings and Elections.  Many long-time Town residents 

remember going to Carita’s house to pay their property taxes.  Carita always 

welcomed them, inviting them in to join her at the kitchen table where she had a 

tray of cookies and a pot of hot coffee.  

            

                                 In Fond Memory ~ Rest in Peace  

 

Carita Williams   

1933-2022 

 

When: Tuesday, April 19, 2022  at 7:00 pm.  

Where:  Your Town Hall, 1600 Breezewood Lane  

What: A meeting of a 

town’s electors—that is, 

the people.  The Annual 

Meeting should not be 

confused with a Town 

Board Meeting.  While 

Town Board members 

attend the town meeting, 

it is not a meeting of the 

governing body.  

A Town Elector is anyone that resides in the Town of 

Neenah and is eligible to vote.  

The Annual Meeting provides town electors the 

opportunity to exercise their statutory authority over 

governance of the town.  Powers given to the Town 

electors are granted by Wisconsin Statute., §60.10 and 

include direct powers, granting of authority , 

authorization to appropriate funds and take action to 

advise the Town Board .    

The Annual Meeting is the peoples meeting.  This is your 

chance to let your voice be heard.   All are welcome and 

encouraged to attend.   

The agenda for the Annual Meeting will include items to 

swear in the two recently elected Town Board Supervisors 

and presentation of the 2021 Financial Report.   The rest 

of the agenda is for you, the people for input and 

discussion.  

Visit the Town of Neenah website under Government for 

additional information about the Annual Meeting.  The 

meeting will be offered in a hybrid fashion,  both in 

person and virtually.   A link to the Zoom meeting is 

posted on the website on the calendar on April 19, 2022.   

ANNUAL TOWN MEETING   �  TUESDAY APRIL 19, 2022   �   7:00 PM  

 

 



What is a Watershed Cleanup? 

Each year, more than a thousand volunteers visit one of 65+ sites coordinated throughout our watershed to remove 

garbage and debris. Our annual cleanup aims to build a sense of community and increase understanding of the 

environmental stewardship necessary to improve water quality in our region. 

 

What do volunteers do? 

Volunteers start the morning at their assigned sites to cleanup up garbage and debris. Then, at noon, volunteers are 

invited to join us at Telulah Park in Appleton for the annual Cleanup Picnic to enjoy lunch, music, bounce houses, 

raffles, and games – it’s fun for the whole family! 
 

When is Watershed Cleanup?  

Date: Saturday, May 7, 2022   Cleanup: 9:00am – 11:30am 

 

Volunteers report directly to the cleanup site they registered for.  Site leaders hand out t-shirts and supplies and 

volunteers get to work!  Picnic at Telulah Park in Appleton: 12:00 – 2:00pm  Lunch, music, bounce houses, photo 

booth, face painters, raffles, and more wait for all Cleanup volunteers taking place at TELULAH PARK 1300 E Newberry 

St, Appleton, WI 54915 

 

Everyone is welcome to volunteer!   Advance registration is requested to ensure proper supplies are onsite. 

 

For more information visit:  https://fwwa.org/events-calendar-fwwa/watershed-cleanup/# 

STORMWATER FOX-WOLF WATERSHED CLEAN-UP  

Just for Fun  - answers can be found on the Town of Neenah website    www.townofneenah.com  

 

�� Name the one sport in which neither the spectators nor the participants know the score or the leader until 

the contest ends?  
 

�� What famous North American landmark is constantly moving backward? 
 

�� Of all vegetables, only two can live to produce on their own for several growing seasons. All other vegetables 

must be replanted every year. What are the only two perennial vegetables?    

“Serving Neenah Since 1987

Diamonds and Gemstone Jewelry, 
Engagements, Anniversaries, 

Jewelry + Watch Repair 
220 S. Commercial St., Neenah • 729-1642

www.janthonyjewelers.com
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BUILDING PERMITS 
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NOVEMBER 2021  

Winnebago County Highway Commission  1294 W. Winneconne Ave Razing  N/A 

Josh Heuer 6780 Woodenshoe Rd  HVAC $4,000 

Jim Steffen 369 Muttart Rd  HVAC $4,999 

Tom Mettlach—Turnkey Homes  544 Sunrise Bay Rd  Addition $30,000 

John Kuffel—Black Haak Heating  862 Sundial Ln  HVAC $3,000 

Matthew Kolell—Van’s Heating and A/C 1302 Radcliff Rd  HVAC $8,000 

Steven Camber—Van’s Heating and A/C 156 Old Orchard Ln  HVAC $6,962 

Linda McDonald—Portside Builders 176 Adella Beach Rd  New single Family Home  $1,500,000 

Dennis Drewa—Wisconsin Windows LLC 780 Harvard Dr Egress Windows  $8,400 

Fred Stuedemann—Portside Builders  240 Adella Beach Rd  Remodeling  $45,000 

DECEMBER 2021  

Mark Zuge 1430 Deerwood Dr  Garage  $18,000 

Town of Neenah Sanitary District #2  119 Limekiln Dr  Electrical Service  $1,500 

Jason Montour 166 Kuettel Ct  Egress Window  $5,450 

Jeremy Lindberg—Definitive Electric  113 Cumings Ln  Electrical Service  $2,000 

Saj Baldwin—modern Sheet Metal  7036 Woodenshoe Rd  HVAC  $6,200 

Derek Murphy—Black-Haak Heating  103 Sherri Lea Ln  HVAC  $4000 

Crystal Derouin—Black-Haak Heating  629 Hunters Point Rd  HVAC  $4,000 

JANUARY 2022    

Josh Lautenschlager—Black-Haak Heating  1246 Radcliff Rd  HVAC  $ 4,000 

Bill & Cathy Trent –Trico Excavating  448 Rainbow Beach Rd  Razing  N/A  

Bill & Cathy Trent—Kerry Construction  448 Rainbow Beach Rd  New Single Family Home  $435,000 

Brandon Nielsen—Ashley Spiegelberg—

Appleton Solar LLC  1508 Woods Edge Ln  Solar System $21,265 

Brian Hurley– Modern Sheet Metal  241 Old Orchard Ln HVAC  $7,299 

John Evenson—Zarda Electric 167 Plummer Ct  Electric Service   $1,200 

Tom Arkens—Black-Haak Heating  109 Briar Dr  HVAC  $5,000 

Mary Peck—Tundraland Home Improve-

ment  990 Bayview Rd  Bath Remodel $9,246 

Peppermint Hippo—Black-Haak Heating  1413 Green Valley Rd  HVAC $5,000 

FEBRUARY 2022   

Jon Keffel 862 Sundial Ln  HVAC $7,000 

Jason Montour 166 Kuettel Ct Remodel $5,946 

Donald Lorenz 107 Woodside Ln HVAC $4,399 

Jerry Latham 107 Woodside ln HVAC  $4,599 

 

Have questions about a building permit? Visit Town of Neenah website under Departments, Building 

Inspector and Winnebago County Zoning :  https://www.co.winnebago.wi.us/planning-and-zoning.  



Winnebago County Board Scholarship Program 

The Winnebago County Board Scholarship Program is offered to all high school seniors who reside in Winnebago 

County and plan to attend a post-secondary educational institution. The Scholarship Program was developed “To 

promote good citizenship and an awareness and understanding of county government”.   Up to nine $1,000 

scholarships will be awarded in 2022. 

 Scholarship applicants must complete and submit an application form and write a 500-800 word essay addressing 

the question:  

 

“If I were to run for any Winnebago County office, which position would I run for and why?” 

 

Application Deadline is March 31, 2022.  For Additional information visit Winnebago County 

website: 

https://www.co.winnebago.wi.us/county-board/winnebago-county-board-scholarship-

program 

or contact the Clerk’s office.  

 

Wisconsin Towns Association 2022 Scholarship Program      

Each year, in partnership with Rural Mutual Insurance Company and Scott 

Construction, the Wisconsin Towns Association offers seven $1,000 scholarships to 

students who are graduating from a Wisconsin public or private high school and will 

be attending a Wisconsin public or private college or university in the fall of that 

year. Applicants are required to write a 500-1000 word essay on a specific topic that relates to town government. 

Proof of enrollment in a Wisconsin private or public college is required.  2022 Scholarship Topic:      

 

"What can Wisconsin’s leaders do to increase young adult interest in serving on a town board"  

 

The deadline for submission is May 27, 2022.  

Visit  https://www.wisctowns.com/documents/2022-WTA-Scholarship-Brochure.pdf  

or contact the Clerk’s office for additional information.  

CALLING ALL HIGH SCHOOL SENIORS  
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HIRING CAREGIVING HEROES

IN YOUR AREA! 

JOIN OUR TEAM!
• $2,000 Sign On Bonus
• Paid Time Off
• Benefit Packages
• Paid Training & More!

APPLY TODAY AT 
CLARITYCARE.ORG/APPLY

OR CALL 
920-236-6560 EXT. 1415

Contact Alex Nicholas 

to place an ad today! 

anicholas@lpicommunities.com 

or (800) 950-9952 x2538
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Information

provided by 

Winnebago County Solid Waste 

Tons of 

Recycled 

Materials 

Collected Population 

Pounds 

 Collected

 per  person 

T. Algoma 592.77 6,939 170.85

T. Black Wolf 218.55 2,446 178.70

T. Clayton 470.09 4,193 224.23

V. Fox Crossing 1329.08 19,090 139.24

T. Neenah 392.66 3,632 216.22

T. Nekimi 134.29 144 188.87

T. Omro 130.57 2,325 112.32

T. Vinland 213.52 1,736 245.99

T. Winchester 192.76 1,824 211.36

T. Winneconne 271.07 2,436 222.55

T. Wolf River 64.22 1,195 107.48

V. Winneconne 212.06 2,499 169.72

C. Menasha 1480.74 17,468 169.54

C. Neenah 2065.89 26,333 156.91

C. Omro 263.94 3,584 147.29

C. Oshkosh 4193.96 66,595 125.95

Total 12226.17 162,439

Average # of pounds collected per person 150.53

2021 Recycling Report 

2021 FIRE EMS Total

January 13 6 19

February 7 5 12

March 8 5 13

April 4 9 13

May 5 12 17

June 3 12 15

July 9 2 11

August 9 9 18

September 3 8 11

October 6 0 6

November 0 0 0

December 0 0 0

2021 Total 67 68 135

2020 Total 124 68 192

2019 Total 94 67 161

2018 Total 76 93 169

2017 Total 81 78 159

Fire Departement Calls 



CLERK’S CORNER 

�� Reappointed Edmund King as Fire 

Chief to Town of Neenah Fire 

Department  

�� Approved Statement of Intent to 

apply for 2022 funds of $4,085.  From Winnebago 

County Per Capita Funding Program  

�� Approved 2022 Lease Agreement with Scott and 

Tricia Jurek for rental of pole barn locate on Town 

owned property , parcel # 010-02180603 

�� Approved Change Orders #1 and #2 for CTH “O” 

Pond Prairie Seeding  

�� Approved Appointment of 2022-2023 Election 

Officials for two-year term of January 1, 2022- 

December 31, 2023.   

�� Approved Temporary Class “b” / “Class B’ Liquor 

license for Paynes Point Hook and Spear Fishing 

Club for event dates of February 11-13, 2022.  

�� Approved Resolution  2021-20 in Support of 

Improving the Intersection at State Highway 76 and 

Larsen Road.  

�� Approved Certified survey Map for property located 

at 620 Hunters Point Road. 

�� Accept Fire Fighter Resignations from Karlee Davis, 

Brandon Fischer , Joe Oyler and Dominic Pingel.  

�� Discussed easement on parcel 010-03421102, 

property owners Adam and Teresa Swanson for 

access to parcel 010-0348, 10 acres donated to the 

Town by James Keating . 

 

The Town Board and  Administrator-Clerk Treasurer 

are reviewing Town of Neenah Municipal Code, they 

have already held three workshops to several chapters 

of the code.  There will be additional workshops 

scheduled to complete the review.  Notice of the 

workshops is posted to the website and posting boards, 

and are open to the public.  The purpose of this review 

is to update the code which was last reviewed in 2010 

and to convert to an electronic format.   

 

Following the completion of the workshops, a draft 

version of the revised code will be available with an 

invitation for public comment.   After final adoption, 

the new code will be available on the Town website in 

electronic format with a search option to easily locate a 

specific code.   

The following is a summary of Town 

Board action taken during Town Board 

Meetings over the past few months . 

Ellen Skerke 
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Dumpster Rentals

LOOKING FOR  
BETTER RATES?

Annuity contracts issued by the First Catholic Slovak Union, 
a fraternal benefit society founded in Cleveland, Ohio in 1890. 
Licensed and regulated by insurance departments in 27 states. 
Member of the American Fraternal Alliance. Renewal rates are 
subject to change. Plans provide full withdrawal at the end of 
the stated term. Withdrawals before age 59 1/2 may incur 
an IRS penalty.

JENNIFER PALUBICKI 
Licensed since 1997/#765325 
www.insurancedonerite.net 
insurancedonerite@hotmail.com 

920-450-0685
FIRST CATHOLIC SLOVAK UNION 

FCSU FINANCIAL® 
“FOR GOD & NATION”

6 Year Fixed Annuity 
6 Year Term

3.15% 

$5000 Minimum

Tax Deferred, 10% Free Withdrawal per 

Year. Surrender Charges (Yr1-6%, Yr2-5%, 

Yr3-4%, Yr4-3%, Yr5-2%, Yr6-1%) Form 

Nos. ICC21-AA-FCSU, ASQ-21, ASW-21-1, 

ASW-21-2, ASD-21

Park 2 Fixed Annuity 
2 Year Term

2.25% 

$1000 Minimum

Tax Deferred, 10% Free Withdrawal per 
Year. Surrender Charges (Yr1-6%, Yr2-5%) 

 Form Nos. ICC21-AA-FCSU, ASQ-21, 
ASW-21-1, ASW-21-2, ASD-21, ICC21-App 

Suppl-E-Park 2



Regular Meetings 

Regular meetings are  

held at the 

Town Hall beginning at 7PM. 

Special meetings may be held 

on other days and times. 

 

Town Board of Supervisors 

2nd & 4th Mondays 

 

Town Plan Commission 

3rd Monday 

 

Sanitary District #2 

Second Tuesday 

SPRING REMINDERS 

�� BUILDING PERMITS  

�� Building a Fence? Contact Winnebago County Zoning for a permit  

�� Installing a Swimming Pool? Contact Winnebago County Zoning for a permit  

�� Building a Deck, Garage Shed or other Accessory Building?  Contact 

Winnebago County Zoning for Zoning Permit and Town of Neenah Building 

Inspector for a Building Permit  

�� Remodeling?  Contact Town of Neenah Building Inspector for a permit.  

�� Electrical and plumbing work may require a permit contact Town of Neenah 

Building Inspector   

 

�2022 RECYCLING CALENDAR MAGNETS are available in the Town  Office. 

 

�WEIGHT LIMITS: Weight limits on Town Roads to begin in mid March.  Notice will 

be posted to the website.  Weight Limits remain in effect until weather and road 

condition permit. Contact the Town Office with any questions: (920)725-0916 

 

�YARD SIGNS: Yard signs are NOT permitted in any Town Road right-of-way, 

including advertisements and political signs. 

 

�PETS IN TOWN PARKS: No animals or pets other than leashed dogs are allowed in 

Town parks. Dogs owners are required to immediately pick up and dispose of 

excrement on Town park property or adjacent to Town park property. 

 

�ROAD RIGHT-OF-WAY WORK: Work in the Town road right-of-way (other than 

mowing) must be permitted through the Clerk’s office prior to any work being 

performed.  

 

�BURNING: Remember burning is permitted in the Town as set forth in Ordinance 

5.05. Be respectful of your neighbors when burning. Contact Winnebago County 

Sheriff before and after burning (920)236-7300 #0 to avoid false alarms. 

1600 Breezewood Lane Neenah, WI 54956 

Phone:  920-725-0916 

www.townofneenah.com 
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Town Hall Office Hours: 

Monday:  8:30am-4:30pm 

Tues-Thurs:  8:30am-12:30pm 

Friday:   Closed 

 

Chairman 
 

Bob Schmeichel (920)729-5995 

  Bob@Townofneenah.com 

Office Hours: By appointment. 

 

Supervisors 
 

Glenn Armstrong (920) 722-3355 

  Glenn@Townofneenah.com 

Brooke Cardoza  (920) 727-1750 

  Brooke@Townofneenah.com 

Jim Weiss  (920) 727-1952 

  Jim@Townofneenah.com 

Tom Wilde  (920) 725-0014 

  Tom@Townofneenah.com 

 

Administrator-Clerk-Treasurer 
 

Ellen Skerke  (920) 725-0916 

  Ellen@Townofneenah.com 

 

Deputy Clerk-Treasurer 
 

Vicki Boushele  (920) 886-7545 

  Vicki@townofneenah.com 

   

Building Inspector 

 

Gary Klinka  (920) 727-9200 
 

Fire Chief 

 

Ed King  (920) 725-0916 

  ChiefKing@townofneenah.com 

 

Animal Control 
 

Glenn Armstrong (920) 722-3355 
 

Plan Commission Chairman 
 

Pete Weyenberg (920) 716-8309 
 

Parks & Trails Committee Chair 
 

Dave Bluma  (920) 428-4595 
 

Weed Commissioner 
 

Dave Bluma  (920) 428-4595 
 

Town of Neenah Sanitary District 

Commission #2-President 
 

Dan Osero  (920) 740-5757 


